Groundwater Cleaners, Inc. 347 Frederick Street
(415) 665-6181 = Fax (415) 566-3556 San Francisco CA 94117

December 2, 2009

Mr. Mark Detterman, P.G., CEG, Hazardous Materials Specialist
Alameda County Health Care Services

1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250

Alameda, CA 94502-6577

Subject: LO Case RO0000302 (global ID# T060010-0639) German Autocraft
Dear Mr. Detterman:

We have received your October 27, 2009, letter to Mr. Lee. We propose the following action
items to comply with the Technical Comments of that letter:

1. We propose to examine, clean and repair as necessary all on-site wells plus MW-8
(off-site) on or about the second week in December, 2009.

2. We propose to monitor and sample all on-site wells, plus MW-8 through MW-14 (off-
site) for the Fourth Quarter, 2009.

3. A Preferential Pathway study was included in the 2007 Corrective Action Plan. Since
the principal transmissive formation is found from approximately 25-38 feet below
ground surface, no potential conduits were discovered that could be reasonably
expected to affect the spread of contaminants.

4. We propose to review the available site data and recommend changes to the
monitoring well construction and/or monitoring schedule in accord with your
requested January 15, 2010 date.

Sincerely,




